
September 15, 2020 
Dear Dealer and Consumer, 

On Tuesday, September 8th a fire a few miles south of our factory began in the city of 
Ashland and due to strong winds, it quickly spread to city of Talent, Phoenix and parts 
of Medford.  Micro-Trains evacuated by 2:30pm and by that evening much of Talent and 
Phoenix were destroyed.  While our hearts are very heavy for those in our community 
who have lost their homes and businesses, we are grateful to report that the Micro-
Trains factory was unharmed. Sadly, six of our own Micro-Trains employees lost their 
homes to this fire, and they had little-to-no time to remove possessions from their 
homes.   

A ‘go-fund-me’ account was setup for these six employees by a dedicated member of 
the N Scale Enthusiast and it raised over $26k!  Micro-Trains and its employees are 
extremely thankful to all of those who donated to this fund over the past week.  The 
generosity and quick response from the model railroading community to help during this 
time has been an overwhelming blessing to all of us!  Thank you! 

The factory has been without power and water until yesterday, Monday, 9/14.  Our 
phone lines are not operational at this time, but we are told they should be restored in 
the next couple days.  We will ship September product this week and hope to ship mid-
September product next week.  We apologize for these delays and appreciate your 
patience as we work to get back to our normal schedule. 
Thanks again for all who have expressed thoughts and prayers for all of us here and for 
those who have donated to our employees.  Your support is greatly appreciated by all of 
us. 

If you would like to donate to the employees who lost their homes and contents, here is 
the link to the Go Fund Me for Micro-Trains Employees Who Lost Their Homes in Almeda 
Fire. https://www.gofundme.com/f/micro-trains-line-fire-fund?
utm_source=customer&utm_campaign=m_pd+share-sheet&utm_medium=copy_link 

If you would like to donate, but missed the ‘go-fund-me’ you can send a check payable 
to N-Scale Enthusiast to the address below and funds will be forwarded to the 
employees who’s homes were lost in the fire. 
Check payable to N-Scale Enthusiast  
Mail to:  

Micro-Trains  
PO Box 1200 
Talent, OR 97540 Memo—Talent Fire Relief  

Sincerely, 
Ben Thielemann 
Marketing Director 
Micro-Trains Line Co.
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